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Minutes of a Meeting of Brundall Parish Council

Held on Monday 26th September  2016 at 19:00 at the 

Memorial Hall, Links Avenue, Brundall

	Present :


Chairman: Cllr John Warne

Vice-Chairman: Cllr John Philp

Cllr G Nurden, Cllr J Mickelburgh, Cllr F Thorpe, Cllr K Wilkins,  

Cllr G Buckley, Cllr I S Walters, Cllr R Price

Parish Clerk: S Smyth

7 members of the public



	

	Details
	Action

	
	Housekeeping

The Chairman, advised everyone in attendance of the location of fire escapes and the procedure to be followed in the event of an evacuation.

The Chairman advised members of the public of the procedure for them speaking at Meetings of the Parish Council.

The Chairman advised members of the public that the Parish Council would be making a sound recording of the Meeting 
	

	2016-0184

	Apologies for Absence 
Cllr JJ Warns (work) Cllr P Taylor (holiday)
It was resolved by a unanimous decision to accept the apologies.
	

	2016-0185

	Declarations of Interest

Disclosable or Non Disclosable Pecuniary Interests 
Cllr Buckley DPI (payments schedule)
Cllr Nurden DPI (Brooms item and CDROB item 2)
	

	2016-0186
	Minutes of the Previous Meeting(s)

It was resolved by a unanimous decision that the Minutes of the Meeting of the Parish Council held on 22nd August 2016 and Confidential Minute item 2016-0183 be signed as a true record. 
	

	2016-0187

	Actions from the Minutes
Station Road car parking – two reports to date no pictures submitted
Facebook Page for the Council – up and running all present saw the Page 

Cremer’s Meadow opening – successful event and great attendance

Maintenance schedule within the Land Management Plan – further progress in the Countryside park and new timetable from the Community Payback Team for winter


	

	2016-0188
	Public Participation (7 Members of the Public present)

It was resolved by a unanimous decision to adjourn the Meeting for Public Participation.

Cllr Andrew Proctor delivered his County and District report.

The devolution agenda will take place on 17 November. Recycling contamination is more than anticipated and needs to be further addressed.
The Community at Heart awards are due to take place at Broadland and some nominees include Brundall volunteers. The Broom Boats planning application is out and in his view is not in accordance with the Local Plans (Broadland and Brundall Neighbourhood Plan).The traffic concerns are acute with Highways having recorded a holding objection. The accumulated impact of traffic means that 4.5K of traffic movements per day will be detrimental. Cllr Price commented that he was heartened that the traffic issue was being picked up as well as reference to our Neighbourhood Plan.

A resident, Nicola Millbank, spoke about the impending Quantum Land planning application. She referred to the village petition which now had 1400 signatures as well as seeing 200 comments on the petition Facebook page. The feeling is about traffic issues, impact on local infrastructure  i.e. doctors/schools and also the specific access point off Blofield Road, particularly at peak times. She stated that what people say they want is for the whole site to be made into a green space acting as a green lung and for it to grow as a recreation space. Young Mums have expressed a wish for the space for buggies to walk around in the open safely. The allotments and Countryside Park on Postwick Lane is nice but not in a central location. Older residents wish for a bowling green, level ground for dog walking and benches and possibly allotments.

The Meeting was reconvened.
	

	2016-0189
	Chairman’s report

We have witnessed the formal opening of Cremer’s Meadow this month and as Chairman of the Parish Council, I place on record our congratulations  and thanks to all who have worked so hard and with great devotion to make the Meadow a developing  oasis of nature and wildlife habitat. It is the intention of the Council to ensure that the Meadow will remain one of the jewels in the Parish crown in perpetuity. We today can enjoy it in its natural state, but we must ensure those Parishioners of the future, our descendants may also in times to come.  

I informed the Council in my last report that we were unable to accept the Queen’s 90th birthday commemoration bench from the proposed manufacturer. Following a visit to Broadland Products Ltd, Hoveton, we have been able to inspect their iron and steel work and have given them the commission. The costing has not changed and they assure us the bench will be in situ before the end of this year.  

As all parishioners are aware, there is much proposed development for the village with some plans submitted to Broadland District Council and some still being drafted. On behalf of the Parish Council, let me assure all residents that the PC will assess and review all proposals impartially, without fear or favour and act in the interests of the village as a whole. Whatever decisions are made, it will be with the benefit of sound advice from professional consultants that have been engaged by the Parish Council. 

On 20th September Cllr Joe Warns and myself attended an Overview and Scrutiny training evening for Parish and Town Councils at Broadland District Council Offices. It was a most informative and instructive training session and one in which we can apply to our own Council workings. Local democracy in Parish Councils means openness and accountability. I firmly believe training sessions like this can only enhance Councillors ability to discharge their duties on behalf of their Parishes. 


	

	2016-0190
	CDROB
Pre-submission plans for recreation and housing on Land East of the Memorial Hall

Cllr Wilkins reported that the CDROB Committee met 10 days ago to view the Options drawn up by our Associate agents AMA. The constraints currently put in the plans for the housing are an issue to be addressed but our plans are feasible. A sports pitch for football and cricket plus a MUGA and a sports pavilion were approved by the CDROB Committee. Consideration was also given to the Memorial Hall to ensure the plans complement their current plans for an Annexe. There is a meeting coming up with the Broads Authority to talk about the Run Dike running through the proposed Country Park. This meeting will educate Councillors and Committee to ensure that this option is feasible. Cllr Buckley reminded those present that in the past the Council has attempted to purchase the whole field. Until Quantum Land present their final application we will not be in a position to give a full view. Cllr Price referred to Nicola Millbank’s address in the public participation and as such if 50% of the population has indicated opposition the Council should listen.
Nomination of 3 Councillors to join 3 Trustees from the Memorial Hall Committee and to form a group of 6 to liaise in the best interests for the Land East of the Memorial Hall project and the Annexe project

It was resolved by a majority decision with 1 abstention to appoint Cllr Wilkins, Cllr Walters and Cllr Warns to be the 3 nominated Councillors to for a group of 6 to liaise in the best interests of the Land East of the Memorial Hall and the Annexe project.


	Cllr Wilkins/Parish Clerk

	2016-0191
	Planning

Update on matters relating to Quantum Land East of the Memorial Hall.
As the Planning Application has not been submitted it was not possible for councillors to fully express an opinion as yet. The Council is still liaising with Quantum Land to see exactly how much land is being offered and how it looks on a plan.

Applications:

20161483 – Broom Boats Land at Yarmouth Road/Postwick - Proposed Development of a retail supermarket of no more than 2500 sq. m, up to 192 dwellings, open space and vehicular access (Outline)

The Clerk explained that the Council has asked for, and been given, more time to assess the application. The time extension could run to November. Cllr Proctor indicated the application will go to Planning Committee.
Smaller/Household applications:

20161533 – 15 Medeswell Close, Erection of Conservatory to Rear Supported

20161481 – 21 Strumpshaw Road, Subdivision of garden and erection of Single Dwelling Supported

Ratifications:
BA/2016/0280/FUL  retrospective application for the creation of 4 new jetties and the replacement of an existing jetty at Swancraft Cruisers. Supported.  

BDC 20161410 Single storey rear extension at 9 The Coigncroft. No objection. 

BDC 20161201 Single storey rear extension at 8 St Michael's Way. No objection 

BDC 20161183 Replacement dwelling and garage at 30 Blofield Road. Supported.  

BDC 20161394 This is an outline application for the erection of 3 new dwellings and alterations to the access drive, on land at the rear of 33 The Street. Objection due to a reduction in tree numbers caused by the proposal

It was resolved by a majority decision with 1 abstention to ratify the above decisions.

	

	2016-0192
	Finance

Cleaning and inspection contract
The Clerk reported that since the last meeting she had not received any application from Companies to quote even though she had sent 3 Tender packs to 3 separate prospective quoters.

It was resolved by a unanimous decision to advertise the Tender in the EDP.
Bills for payment totalling £10388.41 pre vat for September 2016 (please refer to the schedule of cheques for approval/signature below).  Approved for signature by the Chairman unanimously.
Church Fen Boardwalk
The Clerk presented a quote for minimum repairs of £2520 or £6000 for more proactive repairs. Cllr Thorpe indicated that the Clerk may have included another local firm in the quoting process. As the repairs were urgent and also because the Clerk was unaware of another local piling firm it was deemed appropriate to carry out the repairs this time with just one quote.

It was resolved by a majority decision with 2 against and 1 abstention for the Lorne Betts to be appointed to carry out the repairs of £6000. The Clerk was instructed to investigate the alternative companies in the area for the next lot of repairs and to also contact the Broads Authority to discuss the use of synthetic slats. Cllr Mickelburgh suggested a site meeting soon.

	Parish Clerk

	2016-0193
	Clerk’s Correspondence: The Clerk presented the Clerks Correspondence

	

	2016-0194
	Items for the next Agenda 24th October 2016 (Main meeting date)

Tender for Cleaning
Broadland Community at Heart Awards outcome

Church Fen Meeting feedback
CDROB –outcome of meetings with officers at Broadland DC 
	

	2016-0195
	Date, time and venue of next Parish Council Meeting
24th October 2016 - 7pm Memorial Hall Lounge
	

	Signed as a true record ……………………………………………..……..    Date ………………………… 

	Brundall Parish Council

Payments for Aug 2016

Parish clerk costs

2,859.98

Grass cutting monthly contract

£414.02

Countryside park

                           5.81 

Cremer’s Meadow

                    1,975.40 

S106 reserves

£47.99

Street Lighting

£657.66

Repairs and Renewals

£300.00

Office equipment

£340.00

Office expense

£12.00

Tree fund

£65.00

rent rates
£390.00

Handyman (Cleaning-Inspections)

                     £393.67 

Commercial card

£65.70

Total expenditure

£7,527.23

RECEIPTS FOR August 2016

Street Lighting

£282.50

Cemetery

£250.00

 

Total Income June 16

£532.50
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